
  

 

 
I hope everyone had an enjoyable Thanksgiving holiday and is ready for the longer 
Winter Holiday Break that is coming up. As a reminder, the dates of that break are   
December 23rd - January 7. School will resume Monday, January 8. That does not 
leave much time until the semester ends on January 26, so please be sure your       
student is completing their classwork, and make sure you are monitoring their progress 
through our Parent Portal as well to help make sure they earn credit at the end of the 
First Semester. 
 

 
I want to give some special congratulations this month. RHS Junior, Daniel Duhaylonsond, was just        
accepted to the 2024 Michigan All-State Band for the second year in a row. He will perform with at the 
Michigan Music Conference on January 27. I would also like to offer congratulations for two of our 
athletic programs. Our Varsity Football team had another great season, winning their second MHSAA 
District Championship in program history, which is also their second District Championship in the last 
four years. Our Volleyball team made it to the MHSAA District semi-finals, their best performance in 
many years.  
  
Report Cards, Extra Help During Flex Time, Credit Recovery Info: 
  
By now you should have received your student's 1st quarter report card. They were emailed to the 
email address we have on file for you as a parent/guardian. If you did not receive a report card 
through email, please contact us. 
 
 
Every Tuesday and Thursday RHS has a special period called "FLEX." This is a period where stu-
dents can sign up to receive additional help and support in classes where they most need it during 
the school day. At RHS we understand all students learn at different paces, and not every student 
may master a concept the first time they learn it. FLEX allows our high school students to get help 
where and when they need it to continue on their path towards graduation. If you have not done so 
yet, speak with your student and have them show you the FLEX sessions they are signing up for. 
 
 
As a reminder, all students earn credit based on their semester grades, and there are credit require-
ments students must fulfill to graduate from RHS. Be aware, credit recovery costs $150 per class 
needed. Please make sure you are monitoring your student's progress on the Parent Portal, asking 
them to show you what FLEX sessions they are signed out for, and reaching out to their teachers 
through the Parent Portal if you have questions. A student's best chance for success and staying on 
track for graduation is by having regular school attendance, being engaged in their daily classes, uti-
lizing FLEX, and passing their daily classes the first time through them, when there is no cost. 
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Mr. Bettin’s Bulletin, cont’d from Front Page: 
 
Senior Parents: 

 
·Senior Graduation Celebration Planning Help Needed: Our Booster Club has actively begun to 

plan our Senior Graduation Celebration event for this Spring. They are in need of parental help. If you 
are interested in learning more and/or helping, contact our Athletic Director, Mr. Marzec at (586) 445-
5577 or kmarzec@roseville.k12.mi.us 

·Cap and Gown Orders: Cap and Gowns should have been ordered by now. If yours has not 
been ordered, call my office at (586) 445-5542 so that we can connect you with Jostens. The longer 
you wait to order, the more the price increases on a cap and gown. Remember, if your Senior is plan-
ning to wear a previous graduate's cap and gown, you must let my office know this information. 

·January 17: Prestige will be onsite for "Senior Quickshoot." This is a three pose/one outfit senior 
portrait options, one of which can be selected for inclusion in the yearbook, for those for those that did 
not have their pictures taken elsewhere. Cost is $20. QR code for sign up will be posted in the build-
ing, emailed home and appears on page 11 of this newsletter.  

·January 31: Last day for senior photos to be provided to be included into the yearbook. Upload 
photos to www.yearbookforever.com  

 
 

General Reminders: 
 

·ā All students are expected to bring their laptops, fully charged, to school with them each day. If 
you owe a fine, please contact our Technology Department to work out payment options. 

·ā Senior Parents: Be sure you are paying attention to senior parent emails regarding Graduation 
information, scholarship opportunities, and college and trade school visits at RHS. 

·ā Instruction starts at 7:40 am each day. Your student should be arriving at school no later than 
7:35 am to make it to class on time. Discipline is issued to students who are regularly late to school. 

·ā If your student arrives after 1st hour ends, they must be checked in by a parent/guardian at our 
security window or by phone. This is an important safety/security measure to ensure you know where 
your child is when you expect them to be in school. 

·ā Please do not call/text your student during school hours, it is a disruption to instructional 
time. Contact our Main Office to deliver any messages you would like them to receive. 
  
  
Jason Bettin 
Principal  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There’s a new face in the  
PantherDen  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome abord  
Ed Raykhinshteyn,  

our newest addition to our  
Special Education Department! 
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If you aren't receiving text messages, especially our Sunday 3pm text AND/OR accompany-
ing email, our weekly feedback report shows it is because the receiving end has either 
blocked or unsubscribed from our text OR email service. PLEASE do not 'opt out' or 
'unsubscribe' or 'block' the text messages and/or emails! This is the same communication 
system that we will use in the event of an emergency to keep you informed.   
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REST Robotics needs mentors for the 2023-24  
FIRST Robotics and Square One Robotics season! 

 
Are you and adult with a passion for engineering, robotics, electronics, or just  

interested in helping enthusiastic students? We need you!  
 

REST Robotics at Roseville High School is looking for a variety of mentors to 
help with the 2023/24 robotics season and beyond! Mentorship is an essential 

part of a successful robotics team!  
 

We are looking for help/mentorship in a variety of areas, not just engineering!  
If you can help with mechanical design, awesome!  Expert in electronics? Sweet!  

If you want to be a team parent and help with cording team lunches during 
events, that’s awesome, too! We need help in multiple areas!  

 
REST robotics meets after school from 2:45pm until roughly 5pm on Tuesdays and/or Thursdays, with 

more meetings to be scheduled during the week once the competition season beings  
(mid-January through the end of March).  

 
If you are interested, please reach out the to the current REST sponsors/teachers  

Bob Smitka (rsmitka@roseville.k12.mi.us)  or Larry Burns (lburns@roseville.k12.mi.us)  
 
 

*volunteers are required to submit a background check application prior to working with REST Robotics students  
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Congratulations Daniel Duhaylonsod! 
 
Music Director, Dan Chesher, is proud to announce Roseville High School Junior, Daniel 
Duhaylonsod, has been accepted to the 2024 Michigan All-State Band, for the second 
year in a row! 
 
Daniel auditioned for the All-State Band in October of this year. For the audition, he had to 
record two prepared etudes, sight read an excerpt, and play scales from memory. All-
State members are selected by a panel of experts that listen to each recorded audition 
from all over the state making this a highly competitive and selective event.  

 
Daniel will perform with the High School All-State Band in DeVos Performance Hall  

at the Michigan Music Conference on January 27.  

On November 16 during FLEX, we were able to fill a cafeteria with students who had perfect attendance in 
September and October. Students were celebrated with certificates, treats, and a little bit of trivia!  
 
These students were named individually in the November 2023 newsletter. Good Job Panthers!  

 
November Students of the Month  

 
For November, the English Department nominated students from every grade for Student of the Month. 

From the nominations, one student was randomly drawn from each grade to win a gift card.  
Congratulations to the students nominated below and gift card winners! 

 
 

Dakota Edwards  Herman Wrenn  Aniya Morgan  Mazen Aboukoura 
Brooke Cross  Alaysha Hayes*  Daniel Landis*   Nhevan Canete 
Dean Reed*   Kimari Lang   Drew Marcus   Anyla Pack 
Joe Fielder   Archie Matthews*  Kenny Steinhebel  Jack Garlinghouse  
 

 
*Gift Card recipient  

tc 12.1.2023 
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Roseville High School 1st HBCU College 

Panel and fair.  
There were 16 different colleges in  
attendance and over 100 students! 
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From the Athletic Department  
 
In addition to finishing the season with an impressive 8-3 record and winning the 2nd district championship 
in the school’s 99 year history, these Varsity Panthers are receiving post-season honors. Congratulations!  
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Congratulations  

Brandon, Eric and Huston 
For making the  
All State Team!   
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Senior Class Page 
Attention Seniors:  

Some of you have failed classes you 
need to graduate!  

Please see your Counselor.  
Credit Recovery is available.  

It is $150.00 per credit. 
Please do not allow a failed class impede 

your ability to graduate!  

 
2023-24 GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS.  

Please see your counselor to make sure you are on track to graduate!  
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Senior Class Page 
Hey Seniors -  

Who doesn’t need $1,000 towards college or trade school?  

Pick up a packet to apply for one of the Roseville Community Schools Scholarships!  
You’ll need to provide two references, create a resume and write an essay of your 
goals and career desires.  

Don’t be afraid or overthink writing the essay! Just write as if you are telling some-
one about yourself and why you are going to college or trade school and what your 
career aspirations are.  

Packets are ready in the Counseling Office as of December 1st and MUST be 
turned in NO LATER than Friday, February 9, 2024. Any questions, please feel free 
to see your counselor or Mrs. Roberts in the Counseling Office.   

 
 

Hey Seniors -  
 
Graduation will be here before you know it! 
 
Have you ordered your Cap, Gown & Tassel yet?  
 
Order at:  
www.migrads.com 
 
Or scan the QR code 
—————————————> 
 
Do not wait until it’s too late!  
 

Scan me to schedule your  
QuickShoot! 



12 

 events.misd.net   
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December 11 Booster Club Meeting 
December 13 Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
December 25-January 5 Holiday Recess  
January 8  Return to School, Classes Resume at 7:40am 
January 10  Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
January 15  No School 
January 16  Booster Club Meeting  
January 17  Prestige Senior Quick Shoot [see info on Senior Page 11] 
January 24  Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
January 25  Half Day Exams, Dismissal at 10:55am 
January 25  Half Day Exams, Dismissal at 10:55am – End of First Semester  
February 7  Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
February 19, 20  Midwinter Break 
February 21  Return to School, Classes Resume at 7:40am  
February 28  Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
March 13  Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
March 25-29  Spring Break 
April 1   Return to School, Classes Resume at 7:40am 
April 3   Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
April 5   Half Day, Dismissal at 10:55am, End of Third Quarter 
May 8   Early Release, Dismissal at 1:15pm 
May 22  Half Day, Seniors’ Last Day of School, Dismissal at 10:55am 
May 23  Senior Prom (watch for details in future newsletters and social media posts!) 
May 27  No School – Memorial Day  
June 6  Senior Class Graduation (watch for details in future newsletters and social media posts!)  
June 10  Half Day, Dismissal at 10:55am 
June 11  Half Day Exams, Dismissal at 10:55am 
June 12  Half Day Exams, Dismissal at 10:55am  
         

Spring Testing dates have not been released at the time of publication.  
 

*Calendar dates subject to change with notice* 
Please watch future newsletters and social media posts for other events and details as they become available! 

Yearbooks: ONLINE YEARBOOK 
SALES ARE NOW OPEN! Get your 

student's 2023-2024 yearbook  
today! Also don't miss out on your 

chance to get discount pricing.  
 

https://yearbookforever.com/ 

A yearbook makes a great gift for your favorite student! Have a senior? You can purchase a 
senior tribute ad featuring your favorite photos and memories. A variety of sizes available 
to fit your needs. Go to https://yearbookforever.com/ where you can purchase both today!  
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